
League of Women Voter of Wisconsin
Testimony in Opposition to 2021 SB 119


The League of Women Voters of Wisconsin is calling on the Wisconsin Senate Committee on Judiciary and Public Safety to hold SB119 in Committee to insure that it does not become law.  We oppose the bill. 

SB 119 requires the State to withhold shared revenue payments from local municipalities in an amount commensurate with any reductions they make in law enforcement officer spending in any year. In addition, that reduced amount becomes the amount of shared revenue that those municipalities will receive in future years. 

SB 119 takes from municipalities their ability to determine in consultation with constituents their budget priorities.  It makes law enforcement officer-related expenditures the costs around which all other priorities must be considered.  It punishes those communities and their taxpayers for determining how best to serve their needs and address issues of community safety.  Those communities are in a far better position to make judgments about those decisions than lawmakers in Madison.   

It also does not address the fact that municipalities may receive governmental grants, which can impact the amount of law enforcement expenditures from year to year.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Department of Revenue Fiscal Note is instructive about some of the consequences of this bill.  The Department researched changes in municipal police spending, comparing expenditures in 2017 and 2018.  It found that 253 municipalities spent less in 2018.  And, in 2019, a similar number of municipalities reduced their law enforcement expenditures.  The Fiscal Note finds that the likely reason for the reductions is the impact of levy limits, imposed by the State of Wisconsin.  

Under SB 119, all 253 municipalities would see a reduction in shared revenue, with little or no ability of those communities to replace that revenue due to levy limits.  

The League of Women Voters of Wisconsin believes in law enforcement policy reflecting local needs. 

Please oppose SB 119.

Thank you for your consideration.  




